Minutes of the LRUF meeting, Monday 18th August 2008

Present: Bev Willie (Bruce Grove Residents’ Network); Brian Scott (Friends of Graham Lee); Dave Morris (Friends of Lordship Rec); Helen Steel (Friends of Lordship Rec and park staff); Bernadette Riganti (LBH Neighbourhood Office); Martin Burrows (Back To Earth Projects); Su Jolly and Judy Wills (Broadwater Farm Community Centre); Clive Attenborough LBH (Recreation Services) 

Apologies: Paul Ely and Michael Loughnane (LBH Recreation Services); Joan Curtis (Friends of Lordship Rec); Irene Lee (Friends of Graham Lee); Anne Gray (West Green Residents Assoc)

1.    Minutes of last meeting   Amendment - should be Sarah Lindars not Undars . Otherwise agreed.

2.  Lordship Rec Community Festival - 13th September 2008
Separate meetings being held for festival planning - going well.  Judy Wills to be added to email list for this.

- BWF Community Centre - 15 acts lined up plus fashion show. 'Can anything good come out of Haringey' invited.  B2E kitchen and food co-op will be going ahead.  Health Zone to be sited within centre grounds.

- Skate area - Ronnie has found someone to organise skateboarding event.

- History and nature walks already arranged, plus walk explaining planned parks improvements.

- Stalls: Steve Hill is co-ordinating.

- Dog Agility Show being arranged by the Lordship Rec Dog Club.

- Horticultural / Produce show going ahead - 10,000 leaflets printed.  Volunteers needed for distribution to local streets and schools etc.   Also to be sent round by email and forwarded to allotment groups etc.

- Main leaflets (15,000 printed) also need distribution 7 - 10 days before the event.  Sue to see if Clasford's youth team are up for distributing door to door on BWF, otherwise Neighbourhood Office to arrange.

Other publicity - Hope to get publicity in Haringey People.  Also get onto HC website & in events listings - Bernadette to arrange.

3.  New Playground
There has been some more consultation in the park and at Park View Academy re new equipment to be installed in play area.  Chris Blandford Associates asked to invite tenders for topographical survey for drainage for whole park before playground works to be carried out in January 2009.  Concerns raised re possible damage to park by vehicles / heavy machinery if works carried out in winter when ground very wet.  

4.  HLF/ Regeneration of Park     
Clive brought a structure chart for how regeneration is to be taken forward. It includes: 1 programme board; 4 theme groups; 8 project groups.

Steps have been taken to appoint a Technical Project Manager who would be in charge of works. Council also aim to produce a project brief re how the regeneration programme will progress.  

There's a meeting tomorrow with HLF to review aspects of the bid / regeneration.  They have concerns about the siting of the city farm and also about the environment centre.   The meeting will discuss the concerns and also audience development.  Richard Schofield from HLF is attending tomorrow - he is lead monitor.

Dave, as Chair of the Forum is representing the Forum on the Project Board and other relevant meetings. It was agreed that if there is any conflict of interest with Friends group then he will put forward their views.

BTCV should be invited to the relevant regeneration meetings.

Survey of park usage by the Council and the Friends is underway and needs to be completed before the end of August. So far shows approx 150 people per hour using the rec on average.

An audience development workshop will be held after the festival on Sept 24th [Note: now changed to Sept 25th].  20 people invited.  Internal meeting to develop strategy and review findings.  Looking at ways to increase users and ensure users representative of local residents.  Dr Alison Milward - HLF consultant - will attend

B2E - Martin is the only paid worker at present.  Approx 200 volunteers have signed up for the kitchen and garden - B2E want a co-ordinator employed to develop the activities.  

Dave raised Friends' view that it should be a priority to have greater on-site staffing for the park as soon as possible, not just project development staff. Clive reported there was a meeting 3 weeks ago with Michael Loughnane and Paul Ely re staffing levels. He said that ML knows / understands need for more staff but there are budget constraints, and also problems with adequate accomodation for staff. Su informed the meeting that BWFCC have a spare room in centre which could be rented to Parks. Martin indicated that the Enviro centre includes plans for staff room, but the building is one of last stages of the regeneration plans. The back of the Shell Theatre has also been identified as a location for staff and equipment, but there may be issues with security of equipment there as kids regularly climb onto the roof. Martin reported that there are also plans for space for equipment storage in grounds of BWFCC (building extension in 'dead space' between entrances).

5. Friends Projects
Woodlands -  Friends have suggested that Thames Water be asked for a £2000 donation to the Friends group to underake repairs and make park improvements as compensation for the damage caused by their works earlier this year (soil not replaced properly, leaving ditches and piles of sub soil in woods).  Friends plan to put down groundguard over the bare area of soil Thames Water left at end of the new woodland path.

Lake - Plan to repair island with gabions and backfill of silt from lake still to be progressed with BTCV.

Tree planting - Plan for community tree planting around the edge of the main field towards the end of this year.  Friends to liaise with BTCV over possible funding sources and arrangements.  Bernadette suggested planting could be done during Clean Sweep week in early November.  Council don't want to provide funding for tree planting through 'Making a difference' scheme as they feel trees should be paid for out of parks budget.

6. Back to Earth Projects     
The community kitchen project and food co-op will be relaunched after Sept 13th.  

7. Building site at Lordship Lane gate
Complaints have been taken up re damage caused to park fence and trees / hedge by building site.  The site made a new application in June regarding 'boundary treatment' of the site, but neither the Friends group or the Forum were formally notified or consulted by the Planning department.   Bernadette will check with the Planning department.  Any boundary structures should be sympathetic to the park.

8.  Walpole Road / Downhills Way gate:  FLR raised concerns that house next to entrance (on left as looking into park) has removed boundary fence and dug ditch now filled with concrete, which is partially inside park. They have left bricks and other building materials on the grass inside the park.  

9.  Unofficial entrance NW corner
There has been a serious rubbish dumping problem in this corner for a long time.  The entrance is from the alleyway off Walpole Road and is not an official entrance.  It was partially closed off which reduced the volume of materials dumped, but there is still a problem and recently rotting meat was dumped there.  Parks department would like to close the entrance to stop dumping.  FLR will not oppose the closure, but would like signs directing people to the nearest entrance.  Michael is obtaining a quote. 

10.  Bat walk
There are definitely bats living in the area beside the lake / Moselle ditch.  FLR has arranged a bat walk with Lee Valley Bats (LVB) for 6th Sept, meeting 7.45pm at the Higham Road entrance to the park.  LVB are bringing a bat detector to identify which species are present.

11.  Next LRUF Meeting -  Monday 22nd Sept 2008 at 6.30pm in the Broadwater Farm Community Centre.
